6:55PM -   PUBLIC HEARING - TO CONSIDER A PROPOSED LOCAL LAW TO AMEND SECTION 160-18 OF THE VILLAGE CODE TO INCREASE THE INCOME LIMITS FOR QUALIFICATION FOR THE SENIOR CITIZENS REAL PROPERTY TAX EXEMPTION PROVIDED UNDER SECTION 467 OF THE NEW YORK STATE REAL PROPERTY TAX LAW   February 3, 2014
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mayor Kurt Wheeler, Trustee Amy Mann, Trustee Dave Porter, Trustee Fritz Koennecke

ALSO PRESENT: Bill Carr, Mike Hayes, Jason Emerson, Paul Curtin, Helen Stacey, Don Ferlow, Jean Shirley, Eric Burrell, Ted Bartlett, Bob & Susie Lucas, JoAnn & Dennis Harrod, Lauren Lines, Amanda Bury, Dan Kwasnowski, John Ninos, Sheri Abbott, Wallace McDonald, Alicyn Hart, Dick & Maureen Mitchell 
Mayor Kurt Wheeler opened the public hearing at 6:55 pm to consider a proposed local law to amend Section 160-18 of the Village Code to increase the income limits for qualification for the Senior Citizens Real Property Tax Exemption provided under Section 467 of the NY State Real Property Tax Law.
Mayor Wheeler reported $18,500 annual household income receives a 50 % tax reduction in the Village taxes at this time.  There are only six Village residents who take advantage of this reduction.  Mayor Wheeler noted that after conducting research the board had developed a proposal scaled from $24,000 (50% reduction) to $32,000 (no reduction) that was more consistent with current poverty line data and other benchmarks.  There were no comments from the Board or the public.
Motion made by Mayor Wheeler and seconded by Trustee Amy Mann to close the public hearing at 7:00 pm.  

Vote taken.  All aye.  Approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Katherine A. Burns

Village Clerk

7:00PM – CONTINUED PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER A LOCAL LAW WHICH WOULD AMEND THE VILLAGE ZONING CODE (CHAPTER 180) TO REVISE THE CURRENT ZONING REGULATIONS AND ESTABLISH DESIGN GUIDELINES GOVERNING FUTURE DEVELOPMENT IN THE VILLAGE EDGE SOUTH ZONING DISTRICT   February 3, 2014
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mayor Kurt Wheeler, Trustee Amy Mann, Trustee Dave Porter, Trustee Fritz Koennecke

ALSO PRESENT: Bill Carr, Mike Hayes, Jason Emerson, Paul Curtin, Helen Stacey, Don Ferlow, Jean Shirley, Eric Burrell, Ted Bartlett, Bob & Susie Lucas, JoAnn & Dennis Harrod, Lauren Lines, Amanda Bury, Dan Kwasnowski, John Ninos, Sheri Abbott, Wallace McDonald, Alicyn Hart, Dick & Maureen Mitchell 

Mayor Wheeler reopened the public hearing that began on January 6th and was continued at the January 21st Board meeting.  Mayor Wheeler thanked the EHH Committee members for their many hours of hard work over the past two years.  The committee members are Ted Bartlett, Phil Byrnes, Dave Connor, Karen Eldridge, Don Ferlow, Bill Hall and Bill Zupan.  Mayor Wheeler also thanked all the members of the public along with Dan Kwasnowski, Professional Planner and Attorney for the Village, Jim Stokes.
Mayor Wheeler stated the Village had received a very favorable comment from Madison County Planning.  According to Madison County Planning the Village will be the first in Madison County to utilize design guidelines, a land use tool that goes beyond zoning to help create more predictable and desired development and land use pattern. 

Mayor Wheeler asked for any comments from the Board and for any additional comments from the public. There were none.
Mayor Wheeler stated there are three documents the Board will be concerning tonight which include the amendment to the zoning law, the stand alone design guidelines and the map that lays out the vision of what the zone will look like someday.
Motion made by Mayor Kurt Wheeler and seconded by Trustee Dave Porter to close the public hearing at 7:05 pm.   

Vote taken.  All aye.  Approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Katherine A. Burns

Village Clerk

FEBRUARY 3, 2014 VILLAGE BOARD MEETING 

The Village Board meeting was called to order at 7:06pm.
The Village Board approved the minutes from the January 6, 2014 Public Hearing to consider the Adoption of a Service Award Program for the Village of Cazenovia Fire Department pursuant to Article 11-A of the General Municipal Law, the minutes from the January 6, 2014 Public Hearing to present and discuss the preliminary draft zoning amendments and design guidelines recommendations of the Village Economic Health Heritage Committee with respect to future development in the Village Edge South District, the minutes from the January 6, 2014 Village Board meeting and the minutes from the January 21, 2014 special Village Board meeting concerning VES zoning.
<<<<<<<<

The first item on the agenda was an initial request for a zone change and additional use for property located at 4 Chenango St. which is now zoned R-10. The zone change request is to a Planned Development Unit.  The request is to house the Circa Restaurant on the first floor and provide additional office space on the second floor.  The size of the addition would be 2970 square feet with approximately 1400 square feet on each floor.
Eric Burrell is the owner of the 4 Chenango St. property.  Mr. Burrell reported the upstairs space is now used by Pro-Tel Properties as executive office space three days a week along with Dr. Konys in the lower level on Mondays.
Also in the lower level is a company named Pro-Tel People.  Mr. Burrell added this site is about a four acre piece of property and the neighbors are the Mitchells to the south, Gordon Schutzendorf’s Atwell Mill to the east, the Boy Scouts, Sparky Christakos and Windstream Corp. to the north and Dudley Johnson owns the empty lot across the street. The proposed addition will have a covered deck on the first floor as well as the second floor.  Mr. Burrell has met with many of the neighbors.  The greatest concern he has heard is sound and lighting.  The Mitchells suggested continuing the wall that exists now on the back of the building to make a retaining wall.  Mr. Burrell added a sound study of the area has been done.  Mr. Burrell noted awareness of the lighting requirements in the Village of Cazenovia and that these would be met.

Trustee Amy Mann asked Ms. Hart of Circa if she was going to change her hours to include breakfast and not serve dinners.  Ms. Hart assured the Board she was keeping the same hours she has now which includes Tuesday – Saturday from 11:30 AM to 10:00 PM.  During the winter the hours could be shorter due to the weather. 
Trustee Dave Porter asked about the roof line. The peak is running east west and the addition peaks will run north south.  Mr. Burrell assured him the peak lines will blend in nicely.

Wallace McDonald of 9 Mill St. voiced his concerns regarding the zone change and moving a restaurant into a residential area. He worries about the next step would be and what limitations would be put on the restaurant.  If Ms. Hart happened to leave what would be the next restaurant coming in?   
Mayor Wheeler noted that the ability of the Village to set a set of parameters for future uses would be an important component for this potential zone change.
Attorney for the Village Jim Stokes gave a quick overview of the steps that would be taken in creating a Planned Development Unit.  When establishing a PD the uses have to be specified. 

A member of the public asked if this property was in the Historic District and Mayor Wheeler answered that it was so any design would have to go in front of that committee also.

Gayonne McDonald of 9 Mill St. introduced Helen Stacy who lives at 6 Chenango St which is right next door to the proposed site.  Mrs. McDonald knew when she moved to 9 Mill St. she would smell the odors from the restaurants located on Albany St. but was wondering where the exhaust was going to be directed from Circa if it moved to 4 Chenango St.  Mrs. McDonald also wondered where the garbage pick- up was going to be. Another concern of Mrs. McDonald’s is if another business moves off of the main street and the main street dies what will be left of the Village.
Mrs. Helen Stacy is concerned about the lighting as at this time the existing safety lights at 4 Chenango St. are shining in both of her bedroom windows.

Mr. Burrell pointed out that if Circa moves to the reposed property, Ms. Hart will be signing a ten year lease and when and if she leaves the property she will be taking her kitchen with her.  If the restaurant moved out, Mr. Burrell would make the space into more offices which he could rent for much more money than a restaurant.

Attorney Paul Curtin of 42 Albany St. was asked to attend the meeting by Mrs. Stacy and is also a friend of the McDonalds and Eric Burrell.  Mr. Curtin pointed out that Mr. Stokes noted earlier the Village Board can reserve certain requirements for a Planned Development that could affect the property. PDs are usually used for a mixed use. In this case this is an expansion of the existing uses.  Mr. Curtin added the neighbors are concerned over the parking and the added traffic this would create.  The neighbors are also concerned with the sound and wonder if there will be music on the deck?  Other concerns are lighting, hours of operation and critical odors.  Mr. Curtin asked the Village Board and the Planning Board to take these concerns into consideration.
Dick Mitchell of Chenango St. said he appreciated the honesty and willingness of Eric to help address the main concerns of the neighbors.  The primary concerns are the noise and the lighting. 
Sheri Abbott of 9 Chenango St. was concerned with the notion of expansion because she felt that in five to ten years the possibility of the building being unoccupied was substantial.
Mrs. Stacy added restaurants can be noisy with doors slamming and there will be odors that shouldn’t be allowed in a residential area.
Mr. Burrell pointed out things like odors, parking and lighting will be going to the Planning Board and they will make the recommendations regarding these issues.

Alicyn Hart reported her current location on Albany St. is in a mixed use building and her neighbors, Judith & Peter Warburton of Lavender Blue have never complained about the smell coming from her restaurant.  Ms. Hart understands and appreciates all the concerns but she has never received a complaint regarding noise, odors or sewer problems.
Joanne Harrod of 14 Mill St. has the same concerns that have already been expressed. Over the years she has watched many zone changes and street changes.  By adding additional commercial usages you get different ascetics.  Mrs. Harrod added from her street see can see trash bin after trash bin, after trash bin.
Mr. Burrell stated when he bought 4 Chenango St. you could see trash bins and one week after owning the building you could see no trash bins.  He also added Ms. Hart composts heavily, takes her two bags of garbage to the dump and recycles.

Motion made by Mayor Wheeler and seconded by Trustee Mann to ask the Planning Board for an advisory recommendation for this project.

Vote taken.  All aye.  Approved.

<<<<<<<<

The Village Board scheduled special meetings for February 11, 2014, at 6:00 p.m. and February 25, 2014, at 6:00p.m. at the Municipal Building to discuss the 2014 – 2015 budget.

<<<<<<<<

Motion made by Mayor Wheeler and seconded by Trustee Koennecke to pass the following resolution:

RESOLUTION # 59 – BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village of Cazenovia through its governing body, the Board of Trustees, hereby adopts a local law to amend the income limits for the Senior Citizens Real Property Tax Exemption. (see below)

I.  Section 160-18 of the Code of the Village of Cazenovia is hereby amended to read as follows:

Section 160-18.    Maximum Income Level.

For purposes of the exemption granted to senior citizens pursuant to this Article, real property within the Village of Cazenovia shall be exempt from taxation for real estate taxes to be levied by the Village of Cazenovia for the year 2014 and thereafter by the percentage of exemption specified for the annual income ranges listed below:

Annual Income Ranges



Exemption Percentage

(1) 
$24,000 or less




50%

(2) 
more than $24,000 but less than $25,000

45%

(3) more than $25,000 but less than $26,000

40%

(4) more than $26,000 but less than $27,000

35%

(5) 
more than $27,000 but less than $27,900

30%

(6) 
more than $27,900 but less than $28,800

25%

(7) 
more than $28,800 but less than $29,700

20%

(8)
more than $29,700 but less than $30,600

15%

(9) 
more than $30,600 but less than $32,000

10%

     (If additional space is needed, attach pages the same size as this sheet, and number each.)
By vote of the Board – Mayor Kurt Wheeler – aye, Trustee Amy Mann – aye, Trustee Dave Porter – aye, Trustee Fritz Koennecke – aye
Four in favor.  Approved.
<<<<<<<<

Mayor Wheeler asked Attorney for the Village, Jim Stokes to walk the Board through the SEQR process for the amendment to the village zoning along with the adoption of the design guidelines for Village Edge South (VES).  Mr. Stokes stated there was no specific development proposal associated with this action but it is an action for the purpose of the State Environmental Quality Review Act. This is a Type 1 action because it is changing the zoning and based on the number of acres total.  The Board went through the Full Environmental Assessment Form.
Motion made by Mayor Wheeler and seconded by Trustee Koennecke to pass the following resolution:

RESOLUTION NO. 60

OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE VILLAGE OF CAZENOVIA

A RESOLUTION MAKING A DETERMINATION OF

ENVIRONMENTAL NON-SIGNIFICANCE UNDER THE NEW YORK STATE ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY REVIEW ACT AND ENACTING

LOCAL LAW 2014-1 TO AMEND THE ZONING CODE AND ZONING MAP OF THE VILLAGE OF CAZENOVIA


WHEREAS, pursuant to the recommendation of the Village Economic Health & Heritage Committee (“EH&HC”), this Board of Trustees has adopted revisions to the comprehensive plan for the Village of Cazenovia, and 


WHEREAS, one of the principal recommendations of the recently adopted amendments to the comprehensive plan is that

Development within the VES zone should be driven by a conservation analysis of the site with emphasis on preserving elements previously identified as community priorities, including viewshed to the southwest, maximizing greenspace while allowing economic development, promoting a "hard edge- that is also a welcoming gateway to the village and allowing recharge for the aquifer consistent with Appendix B (Wellhead Protection Plan). Future construction in the zone should be guided by design guidelines created to promote character consistent with a historic rural upstate village.

And,

WHEREAS, this Board of Trustees had previously determined that the appropriate further development of lands within the VES zone is of great importance to the community and the general welfare of the Village and its residents, and 

WHEREAS, the Village has hired a professional planner to work with the EH&HC to develop proposed zoning regulation amendments and Development Guidelines for the VES zone, and 

WHEREAS, the recommendations of the EH&HC as advised by the Village’s professional planner have been embodied in proposed legislation denominated Local Law No. 1 of the Year 2014 of the Village of Cazenovia, entitled “A Local law to amend Chapter 180 (Zoning Code) and Zoning Map of the Code of the Village of Cazenovia”, which would have the effect of dividing the current VES zone into two distinct zoning districts in which future development would be guided by conservation subdivision philosophy and design guidelines intended to promote development having a Cazenovia village character while preserving green space and viewsheds, which legislation has been duly introduced before this Board, and

WHEREAS, upon notice duly published and posted, a public hearing on the adoption of proposed Local Law 2014-1 was duly held by this Village Board, which public hearing has been, or hereby is closed, and


WHEREAS, pursuant to a referral duly made pursuant to the provisions of Section 239-m of the General Municipal Law, the Madison County Planning Agency has reviewed proposed Local Law 2014-1 and has recommended that the question of the adoption of this local law be returned to this Board of Trustees for local determination, and

WHEREAS, this Board has reviewed the full environmental assessment form and has considered the likelihood of any potential adverse environmental impacts that might result from the adoption of Local Law 2014-1.


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:

1. That the enactment of Local Law 2014-1 is a Type 1 action for purposes of the New York State Quality Review Act. There are no involved federal agencies, and there are no other involved agencies. The enactment of Local Law 2014-1 does not affect any lands located within New York State agricultural districts and does not involve the exercise of eminent domain or other public acquisition of land or the advance of public funds for any construction.

2. That the enactment of Local Law 2014-1 will not have any significant adverse effects upon the environment.  A negative declaration pursuant to the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act shall be prepared and filed in accordance with SEQRA’S implementing regulations. The reasons supporting this determination are as follows:

a. the purpose of the amendments to the zoning code is to implement recommendations of the recently adopted amendments to the Village Comprehensive Plan;

b. the action consists solely of a legislative enactment designed and intended to minimize future adverse environmental effects from inadequately planned land use and development, while creating regulations designed to ensure preservation of green space, viewsheds and community character; and

c. that no specific development projects are planned under, envisioned by or made more likely as a consequence of the adoption of this local law.

3. This Board, after due deliberation, finds the amendment and re-enactment of the Village Zoning Code and Zoning Map contemplated by Local Law 2014-1 to be in accordance with the comprehensive plan for the Village of Cazenovia, as amended, and further finds that the adoption of Local Law 2014-1 will promote and protect the health, safety and general welfare of the Village and its residents. 

4. That Local Law 2014-1 entitled “A Local law to amend Chapter 180 (Zoning Code) and Zoning Map of the Code of the Village of Cazenovia”, is hereby adopted, to be effective immediately upon its filing with the Secretary of State, and that the Village Clerk be and hereby is directed to enter said Local Law in the minutes of this meeting and in the Local Law Book of the Village of Cazenovia, and to give due notice of the adoption of said Local Law to the public and to the Secretary of State.

Dated:
  February 3, 2014

By vote of the Board – Mayor Kurt Wheeler – aye, Trustee Amy Mann – aye, Trustee Dave Porter – aye, Trustee Fritz Koennecke – aye
Four in favor.  Approved.
Bob Lucas thanked everyone for their hard work and time spent on the VES zone.

<<<<<<<<
Trustee Dave Porter gave his monthly report:

Sewer/Water:  

· Water main break on Gillette Lane.  8”D ductile iron pipe.

· Total water pumped this month is 7,671,000 gal.  (less than average for Jan)

· Storm Water Separation Project:  Bidding is in progress.  Expect construction to be completed by end of Spring this year.

Fire Dept:

· Application for Charlie Schaffner for Junior membership.  Charlie is 16 yrs old and lives on Farnham St.

· Public hearings to consider adoption of a Service Award Program for qualified members of the Fire Dept. have been completed.  Public referendum in June ’14.

· Fire banquet this Friday.

· Currently the Fire Contract amounts are as follows:  Town - $233,543, Fenner - $43,730, Nelson - $69,797.

Lake Watershed Council: 

· Next Mtng:  Sometime this March.  Time and date TBD.  

· State of the Lake Presentation:  Feb 26th, 7:30 in Library Community Room presented by Thad Yorks and Jim Everard.  Jim Everard (DEC Region 7 fishery biologist) will discuss the DEC’s electrofishing and gill-netting results, and Thad Yorks (Caz College professor) and recent graduate (Anna) will cover trap-netting results.

Misc: 

· Progress has been made on GHG inventory – need additional detail on vehicle model year, fuel usage and total miles.  See attachment for 3-year energy usage to date.

· 1/14/14:  Attended League of Women Voters Sustainability presentation on CNY Regional Sustainability Plan.  Chris Carrick – Energy Program Manager gave presentation.

· The Greenhouse Gas Inventory is in progress.  After this is done, the Village could attain “Climate Smart Community” status.  There is no cost to the Village.  This could enhance the Village’s ability to receive future grants.  As part of the inventory, energy and fuel bills would be compiled.  The Town of Cazenovia has performed this inventory.
At the March meeting, Amanda Sopchak (planner for CNY Regional Planning Board) will be attending the Village Board meeting with members of her team from SUNY ESF to briefly discuss the GHG inventory project and the benefits of conducting such a survey

<<<<<<<<
RESOLUTION # 61 – BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village of Cazenovia through its governing body, the Board of Trustees, hereby accepts Charlie Schaffner as a junior member of the Cazenovia Fire Department. 

By vote of the Board – Mayor Kurt Wheeler – aye, Trustee Amy Mann – aye, Trustee Dave Porter – aye, Trustee Fritz Koennecke – aye
Four in favor.  Approved.

<<<<<<<
Trustee Amy Mann gave her monthly report:
Trees:

Tree Commission met January 11.  We worked on planning our March 22 Educational Seminar.  The featured speaker will be Jim Maloney, who is a Tree Commission member and also a certified arborist for National Grid.  He will be speaking on pruning, followed by a demonstration outdoors.  We also talked about our April 12 Arbor Day observance.  It looks like our planting this year will be a replacement tree for the one that is struggling in front of Henneberg Tavern.  We are tentatively planning about 12 plantings for 2014 throughout the village.  Our next meeting is February 15.  Also, we should be hearing soon about Tree City USA.

Carpenters Barn:

I met with Kurt, Ted Bartlett, and Lauren Lines at the barn on January 18 to start work on the planning grant we have been awarded.  We have yet to meet with NYS Parks and get a contract, we hope to do that this month, but in the meantime we have been told it is OK to go ahead and find our consultant to do the master plan.  At our special VES meeting on January 21, we approved proceeding to have the RFP done and expect to see this shortly.  In the meantime, I have already received two inquiries from people interested in receiving the RFP when it is ready, so we anticipate lots of interest in the project.

While we were at the barn, we also discussed some of the requested improvements to the space being used by the rowing club.  Tentatively we agreed to explore removal of the carpet, some kind of resurfacing for the concrete floor, and removal of a few of the divider walls that carve up that space.  DPW has been busy painting the space, and we had the recent unexpected cost of replacing the hot water heater and boiler.  Bill Carr has advised that we wait to tally these costs and also estimate the cost of these new requested projects, even if they entail volunteer labor, before proceeding.  I have relayed this to the rowing club.  I anticipate that during our upcoming budget meetings we will discuss adjusting the operating funds we allocate to the barn.  Previously we did not keep much in this line.  

Finally, Dave was good enough to circulate some energy usage data for various village buildings, and Carpenters Barn did show a spike in the latter months of 2013 and early 2014.  Dave and I agreed that this was likely due to the construction work being done on the wall at that time, since Mike Walker was using a heater to set the mortar, and also due to the painting work.  These are the types of expenses we need to allow for in the new budget, since they will likely be ongoing.

Police:

On January 28 I participated in the panel interviews for new full time officers.  We interviewed all three candidates in the current civil service pool.  Two removed their names from the list for this job following their interviews, which allowed us to move to the next pool.  I am currently working with Mike to look through this list and coordinate future interviews.  The one remaining candidate we talked with last week is a strong possibility.  

I would also like to request approval from the board for the hiring of David Hennessey as a part time officer.  David has an investigative background which would help fill the gap which will be left by Officer Mark Wood.

<<<<<<<<

Motion made by Trustee Mann and seconded by Mayor Wheeler to pass the following resolution:

RESOLUTION # 62 – BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village of Cazenovia through its governing body, the Board of Trustees, hereby approves Chief Mike Hayes recommendation to hire David Hennessey as part time police officers. 

By vote of the Board – Mayor Kurt Wheeler – aye, Trustee Amy Mann – aye, Trustee Dave Porter – aye, Trustee Fritz Koennecke – aye
Four in favor.  Approved.
<<<<<<<<

Chief Mike Hayes reported there are 19 candidates in the next panel of candidates four of which are fully trained.  

<<<<<<<<

Trustee Fritz Koennecke gave his monthly report:

Parks:  Planning for next summer’s Youth Recreation is underway.

Boat Launch:  

· Beginning to plan for next season, calendar has been updated, all lake stewards plan to return
· Stats were pdf’d and are ready for the website
Lake Association and Lake Watershed Council

· Lake Watershed Council met January 29th for an information session on the ongoing Phosphorus study

· Daniel Kopec is the student conducting the study.  He will need a permit to launch the SUNY boat he uses for measurements.  

· Professor Matthew Allbright went into some details about how they use  piezometers to measure ground water.  Lake association is lining up volunteers for piezometer sites

· Lake Association met Jan 21st.  

· Lake treatment plans were discussed- about 250 acres will be treated with Renovate in addition to harvesting in other areas of the lake

· I offered to include Lake Association membership cards in the spring mailing to boat permit holders

Village Court: 
· January 2014 court revenues were Judge Moore- $8667.50 and Judge O’Sullivan- $0
· Met with the Town Judges and Kristi Anderson on January 15th to discuss moving Town Court to the village courtroom
· Town court will use the village courtroom beginning April 1st.
· The planned schedule is:
· 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month will be Judge Moore at 5:00 with Village court planned for 5:30
· 2nd and 4th Wednesday will be Judge Palmer at 5:00
· Letter informing relevant entities (state, police, etc) has already been sent
· Planning press release/article in March.
· Judges believe the facilities will be adequate as is.  No plans to store significant records in our building

· Received draft IMA from the town.  Forwarded to Attorney Stokes for review
· Need to determine cost for use of the facility including some of Kerry’s time to answer questions, phone, etc.  No plans to have her accept money yet.  Asked her to discuss possible collaboration with other clerks
· Planning to add police coverage for Judge Palmer’s nights
· Would like to have this ready for board approval at next month’s meeting
<<<<<<<<

Mayor Wheeler reminded the Board the Winter Festival begins on Thursday, February 6th.

Mayor Wheeler announced Cazenovia had moved up to # 2 in the race for the Coolest Small Town of 2014 and voting continues through February 24th.

<<<<<<<<

The Board approved a request from Carol Van Patten to put a sign on Lakeland fence reminding people to vote in the Coolest Small Town race.
<<<<<<<<

The Board approved the request from the Cazenovia Police Department to donate the following items that were found and turned in to the agency:

1. Scooter

2. 2 Backpacks

3. Child’s plastic Bat

<<<<<<<<

Motion made by Mayor Wheeler and seconded by Trustee Mann to pass the following resolution:

RESOLUTION #63
OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE VILLAGE OF CAZENOVIA

PROFESSIONAL FEES AND ADMINISTRATIVE COSTS

PAYMENT AGREEMENT


THIS AGREEMENT, made this 3rd  day of February, 2014 between the VILLAGE OF CAZENOVIA, a municipal corporation of the State of New York, with its offices located at 90 Albany Street in the Village of Cazenovia, Town of Cazenovia, Madison County, New York, hereinafter designated as the “VILLAGE” and Eric Burrell, an individual, residing at 4774 East Lake Rd, Cazenovia, New York, 13035, hereinafter designated as the “DEVELOPER”.
WITNESSETH:


WHEREAS, the Developer is seeking certain zoning approvals from the Village in order to construct a certain PD development within the Village at the premises identified as approximately 4 acres of developed land located at 4 Chenango St. (“Developer’s Applications”); and


WHEREAS, the Village will have certain professional and administrative costs in the course of the consideration and processing of Developer’s Applications (“Village’s Costs”) and


WHEREAS, pursuant to the provisions of section 180-144 and 180-145 of the Code of the Village of Cazenovia, Developer is responsible for the payment of the Village’s Costs; and


WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees of the Village of Cazenovia has authorized the execution of this Agreement.


NOW THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual promises and representations herein and other good and valuable consideration, it is agreed as follows:

1. Developer shall submit the sum of $2,500 to the Village as a deposit toward the payment of the Village’s Costs (“Developer’s Deposit”).

2. From time to time the Village is authorized to withdraw from the Developer’s Deposit such funds as are necessary to pay such of the Village’s Costs as are then due and owing.

3. At the time of withdrawal of funds from the Developer’s Deposit, the Village shall forward to the Developer notice of such withdrawal and an itemized statement of the payment being made by the Village with such withdrawal.

4. All legal fees and other fees and costs shall be at the rates and amounts charged to the Village.

5. In the event the Developer’s Deposit is exhausted prior to the completion of the processing and review of Developer’s Applications, Developer shall submit such additional deposit funds to the Village in such amount(s) deemed reasonable by the Village.

6. No certificate of occupancy will be issued until all of the Village’s Costs have been paid by the Developer, either from the Developer’s Deposit or by the Developer directly.

7. If there are any remaining funds in the Developer’s Deposit at the time of issuance of the certificate of occupancy, such remaining funds shall be returned to the Developer as soon thereafter as reasonably practical.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have hereunto set their hands and seals as

of the day and year first above written.

VILLAGE OF CAZENOVIA



DEVELOPER

By:






By:







Kurt Wheeler

 Mayor


Name:






By vote of the Board – Mayor Kurt Wheeler – aye, Trustee Amy Mann – aye, Trustee Dave Porter – aye, Trustee Fritz Koennecke – aye
Four in favor.  Approved.
<<<<<<<<

Motion made by Mayor Wheeler and seconded by Trustee Koennecke to pass the following resolution:

RESOLUTION # 64   – BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village of Cazenovia through its governing body, the Board of Trustees, hereby authorizes the budget transfers as shown below:

1)
To:  A-960





$ 1,177.50



(Appropriations)


To:  A-7140.429





$ 1,177.50



(Parks – Park Wall)


From:  A-511





$ 1,177.50



(Appropriated Reserves)

2)
To:
A-3410.415




$ 1,000.00



(Fire Protection – Telephone)


From:
A-3410.429




$ 1,000.00



(Fire Protection – Repairs, Painting, Etc.)

3)
To:  A-960





$ 6,181.37



(Appropriations)


To:  A-3120.2





$ 6,181.37



(Police – Equip & Capital))


From:  A-511





$ 6,181.37



(Appropriated Reserves)

4)
To:  A-1320.1





$ 5,000.00



(Auditor Services)


From:  A-9015.8





$ 5,000.00



(Fire & Police Retirement)

5)
To:  A-8020.4





$ 1,668.71



(Planning Contractual)


From:  A-9015.8





$ 1,668.71



(Fire & Police Retirement)

6)
To:  A-8020.4





$ 2,031.29



(Planning Contractual)


From:  A-1460.4





$ 2,031.29



(Records Management)

7)
To:  A-8020.4





$ 4,000.00



(Planning Contractual)


From:  A-1010.4





$ 4,000.00



(Mayor - Contractual)

8)
To:  A-8020.4





$   300.00



(Planning Contractual)


From:  A-1210.4





$   300.00



(Records Management)

By vote of the Board – Mayor Kurt Wheeler – aye, Trustee Amy Mann – aye, Trustee Dave Porter – aye, Trustee Fritz Koennecke – aye.
Four in favor.  Approved.
<<<<<<<<<
Motion made by Mayor Wheeler and seconded by Trustee Mann to approve the Village bills for the month (see attached list).  

Vote taken.  All aye.  Approved.
<<<<<<<<<

Motion made by Mayor Wheeler and seconded by Trustee Mann to move into executive session at 8:56 p.m. for attorney client privilege. 

The Village Board moved out of executive session at 9:08 p.m.  There were no motions, proposals, or decisions made in executive session.

Motion made by Mayor Wheeler and seconded by Trustee Mann to adjourn the meeting at 9:09 p.m.  All aye.  Approved.  Meeting adjourned at 9:09 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Katherine A. Burns
Village Clerk
